


A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday May 31, 2018, 7PM, in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts. Present were:


James A. MacDonald – Chair
Brendan G. Keogh - Vice Chair
Michael L. Butler
Dennis J. Guilfoyle

Mr. MacDonald called the Meeting to order at 7:00PM.

Dr. Teehan was unable to attend the meeting tonight.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Led by Mr. MacDonald

DEDHAM CITIZENS OPEN DISCUSSION

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: ALTERNATE YEAR END TRANSFERS FOR FY’18

Jeanine McCartan, 84 Lancaster Road, was present before the Board.

Ms. McCartan stated that she attended the annual Town Meeting and was surprised that there was really nothing to learn there if you were not a Precinct Rep.  Ms. McCartan added that she expected a Town Meeting to be much more informative. 

Mr. MacDonald informed Ms. McCartan that Dedham has a representative Town Meeting unlike some other Town Meetings that have an open Town Meeting. Mr. MacDonald added that in a representative Town Meeting the members are elected from their Precinct to represent the Precinct. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that Town Meetings happen in the fall and again in the springtime and added that the formats are the same. Mr. MacDonald stated that Ms. McCartan could go to the Town website and navigate to the Town Clerk’s page and find all the information you need for Town Meeting. Mr. MacDonald added that the warrant book is mailed to all 270 Town Meeting representatives. Mr. MacDonnell continued, saying that before Town Meetings, there are finance and warrant committee hearings that are advertised, on the webpage and posted at Town Hall.  

Ms. McCartan suggested that an information sheet go in with the quarterly tax mailings to update residents on certain happenings. Ms. McCartan informed the Board that she has issues with things that are going into the trash. Ms. McCartan described some of the items she was referring to.  

Ms. Baker asked Ms. McCartan if she received the Waste Management mailing that has the calendars.

Ms. McCartan stated yes she did.

Ms. Baker stated that in October there is a hazardous waste collection day sponsored by the Board of Health that takes place at the Public Works yard and 55 River St.

Catherine Cardinale, Director of the Health Department, stated that the florescent light bulbs can be dropped off at the transfer station.  

Ms. McCartan asked what condition the landfill is in.

Mr. MacDonald informed Ms. McCartan that Dedham does not have a landfill.

Ms. McCartan asked where all the trash goes.

Ms. Baker informed all that trash is taking to Wheelabrator in Millbury.  

Ms. McCartan asked if we pay for that service.

Ms. Baker answered yes we do.

Ms. McCartan asked if that price is gone up over the years.

Mr. Kern informed Ms. McCartan that the cost of solid waste is competitively bid and cost has increased over time but not drastically. Mr. Kern stated that recycling, because of some Market forces, is going to become considerably more expensive.

Ms. McCartan stated that she is a condo owner and there are 52 in the Association. Ms. McCartan added that they have a dumpster and she was surprised that the Association is charged annually for that dumpster. 

Ms. Cardinale informed Ms. McCartan that permitted dumpsters are through the Health Department and there is no charge for condo associations.

Ms. McCartan stated that the Association is charged to $250 a year.

Ms. McCartan stated that she has some questions about the abatement process. 
Mr. MacDonald informed Ms. McCartan that the Assessor’s office can handle her questions. Mr. MacDonald stated that they have no control over the Board of Assessors as it is a separately elected Board.

Ms. McCartan informed the Board that this is her first time applying for an abatement. Ms. McCartan added that she received a rejection letter, which was one of the most impersonal documents that she has ever read.

Mr. Kern urged Ms. McCartan to meet with him or the Assistant Town Manager and maybe we can go over a couple of possible other avenues that you could pursue.

Mr. MacDonald informed Ms. McCartan that she can reach all the Selectmen via the fresh ideas email address, which is on the website.

Mr. Butler stated to Ms. McCartan that the Council on Aging Dir. is sitting behind her and she should get in touch with her regarding the Senior Center to see what it has to offer.


DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: ALTERNATE YEAR END TRANSFERS FOR FY’18

Ms. Baker informed the Board that in front of them there are copies of the transfers for consideration.

Catherine Cardinale, Director - Board of Health stated that she is looking to transfer funds from the license renewal to training. Ms. Cardinale added that they need to move $400 to dues, membership and travel.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Sheila Pransky, Director - Counsel on Aging, stated that she is looking to transfer $5000 out of the salary lines to program services.  Ms. Pransky added that she is looking to transfer $3000 from the clerical admin line to the dues and memberships line.

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Chief William Spillane, Fire Department, stated that he is looking to transfer funds from the positional stipends into the other supplies line items.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Ms. Baker informed the Board that Veteran’s Agent Bill Aitken is tied up in a meeting. He has requested to transfer $1500 from parking ticket and metering line item to travel and expenses.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker informed the Board that Library Director, Bonnie Roalsen is also attending another meeting this evening. She has requested to transfer $5000 from the assistance line item to the overtime line item.

Mr. Butler moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: APPOINTMENTS TO THE HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISION

Tabled to the June 28, 2018 meeting.

ACTION BY THE BOARD

Request from the Dedham Moose Lodge for Outdoor Service on the following Dates and Times:

June 6    5pm - 9pm
June 9    2pm - 7pm
June 13  5pm – 9pm
June 20  5pm – 9pm
June 27  5pm – 9pm

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM THE DEDHAM JUNIOR WOMEN’S CLUB TO PUT LAWN SIGNS IN THE USUAL AREAS AND A BANNER AT THE KEYSTONE LOT

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM THE RESIDENTS IN THE FOX MEADOW – INDIAN PATH NEIGHERHOOD FOR A BLOCK PARTY ON SATURDAY AUGUST 18, 2018 FROM 2PM TO 8PM

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to take an item not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.
	
REQUEST FROM RESIDENTS OF VIOLET AVENUE TO HOLD A BLOCK PARTY ON SATURDAY JUNE23, 2018 FROM 6PM – 10PM

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM RESIDENTS IN THE HAVEN & WESTFIELD STREET AREA TO HAVE THE TOWN LOOK INTO REPLACING A YIELD SIGN WITH A STOP SIGN

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to take an item not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved that the Board refer the matter to the engineering Department; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to take an item not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FOR OUTDOOR SERVICE FROM AMERICAN LEGION POST 18, JULY 29, 2018 FROM 1PM – 9PM

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.


OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Butler congratulated the folks who organized a Gala Fundraiser at the Endicott Estate on behalf of the Endicott greenhouses.  Mr. Butler informed all that about 200 people attended.

Mr. MacDonald acknowledge the efforts of Bill Aitken, Veterans Service Officer, Joe Flanagan, DPW Director, and the crew down at the cemetery for a very moving ceremony, remembrance on Memorial Day.  Mr. MacDonald added that the cemetery has always looked beautiful.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that a special thanks goes out to Sheriff Bellotti for sending 10 members of his community crew to assist and help, which is always appreciated by the Town.

PUBLIC HEARING – REQUEST FROM NEW ENGLAND CINGULAR WIRELESS PCS, LLC (“AT&T”) FOR WIRELESS ATTACHMENT ON POLE LOCATED AT 525 PROVIDENCE HIGHWAY

Edward Pare, outside council for AT&T, was present before the Board.  Mr. Pare stated that he was before the Board on February 15, 2018 to go over six proposed small cell installations and one of those installations was on School Street. Mr. Pare continued, saying that there is some concern from folks in the Historic Commission that this installation was close to the Historic District.  Mr. Pare added that they took this under advisement and found a new location to alleviate that concern and we have spoken to ever source about using a pole located at 525 Providence Hwy.  Mr. Pare informed the Board that they are seeking to withdraw the application pending on school Street.  Mr. Pare continued, saying that they are still looking to proceed on the other five locations.  Mr. Pare explained the changes they have made and the conditions they have met.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Pare to go into a little more detail regarding these installations.

Mr. Pare stated that these are small installations where an antenna gets attached to the top or the side of the utility pole. Mr. Pare added that the equipment cabinet is attached to the pole at 11 ½ feet. Mr. Pare continued, saying that these installations include the remote radio units which connect to the AT&T network.  Mr. Pare informed the Board that just below that is the electrical meter that has a shutoff switch. Mr. Pare added that each of these installations has electricity coming to the equipment and also fiber running up to the equipment and attachments to the antenna. Mr. Pare informed all that those will all be inside a closed conduit on a pole itself.

Mr. Pare introduced Dr. Donald Haes, an independent consultant to AT&T, who was present to speak on emissions/radiation safety from these small cells. Mr. Haes informed all that the small cells add some extra coverage in the areas where it’s needed. Mr. Haes stated that the small cells have three different technologies on them, two different frequencies for PCS or LTE, Long Term Evolution known as 4G. Mr. Haes added that there is also a higher frequency for their AWS – Advanced Wireless Service. 
Mr. Haes continued, saying that even when these devices are put 30 feet above the ground one will be well within the FCC’s exposure limits but also the Mass Department of Health exposure limits. Mr. Haes concluded by saying the sites, if they are built as designed with the technology they specify, would be well within the level exposure limits not only on the ground but also structures on the second and third stories.
	
Mr. Butler stated that in Mr. Pare’s earlier remarks something is being changed from 5 feet 8 feet.  

Mr. Pare stated that the electric meter is listed at a height of 5 feet above ground level but the most recent plans have that height at 8 feet above ground level. 

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Pare if there is a Public agency that is responsible for inspecting the work or does AT&T inspect itself.

Mr. Pare stated that they would pull building permits for each of the installation sites and will provide structural analysis, the engineering etc. 

Mr. MacDonald stated that this is a Public hearing and asked if anyone wished to say anything.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Mr. Guilfoyle moved to close the Public hearing; seconded by Mr. Butler. 

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, Abstained, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Keogh recused himself as he is an employee of a direct competitor to AT&T.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request from New England Cingular wireless PCS, LLC (“AT&T”) to construct and maintain telecommunications wires and wireless attachments including fiber-optic cables, remote nodes and pull top antennas to be attached to existing utility poles located at 525 Providence Hwy.; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, abstained, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Pare informed the Board that they also have five other applications pending.

Mr. MacDonald asked Ms. Baker if the residents have been notified.

Ms. Baker stated that they have not.

Mr. MacDonald stated that the abutters will be notified and the matter will be taken up on June 12, 2018.

Mr. Butler stated that they had quite a bit of discussion as to what the process going forward will be. Mr. Butler asked Mr. Kern if he had anything to add.

Mr. Kern stated that they had a conversation with Counsel about authority relative to the Board and the Building Inspector. Mr. Kern added that there was also some discussion and some requests made by members of the Board for Administration to do some research about some approaches other communities have taken relative to the inspection.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that with everything else that has been going on the last three months we haven’t gotten to that. Mr. Kern stated that it is not clear how many of these installations Dedham is looking at.

DISCUSSION W/ CARPENTERS LOCAL 327

Mr. MacDonald stated that within the Dedham community there are a lot of tradespeople and Carpenters 327 is one of those. Mr. MacDonald added that the Board extended an invitation to come before the Board and talk about who you are and what you are doing. 

Mark Delascio, Business Rep/Organizer for Local 327, covering Boston, Milton and Dedham. Mr. Delascio stated that they would like to talk about changing some of the municipal language to help cut out a lot of the underground economy that is killing the construction industry on a daily basis. Mr. Delascio Mentioned tax fraud, unsafe working conditions for exploited workers.  Mr. Delascio Informed all that the 327 has 65 members in Dedham.

Robert Curran, Town Meeting member – Precinct 5.  Mr. Curran added that he is a third-generation Union Carpenter and is currently working up at the ECEC. Mr. Curran describe some of the prominent locations where he has worked over the years. Mr. Curran continued, saying that he has seen some Brazilian, Central American workers being taken advantage of and also being paid in cash which means tax money is not going back to the Town.

Robert O’Connell, 101 Jersey Street, has been a member of the Local 327 for 26 years. Mr. O’Connell added that he received the education through the Local 327 and was able to build his own house. Mr. O’Connell informed all that in the coming years there’s going to be a shortage of Carpenters compared to the amount of work that is available. Mr. O’Connell spoke about the health insurance he has received through the Carpenters Union. Mr. O’Connell then spoke about some of the locations he has worked in Dedham.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he is very pro-Union and without the Union he would not have the career and family that he has today.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that this is not only about the Unions, it is about responsible employment. Mr. Guilfoyle continued, saying that the municipal language needs be responsible, the companies need to be responsible yeah and businesses need to be responsible. Mr. Guilfoyle stated that if you care about your employees who care more about the project.  

Mr. Keogh stated that the state is overwhelmed as there is a lot of misclassification out there, in which people are being told that they are going to be paid and they are not paid. Mr. Keogh added that millions upon millions of dollars are being lost in revenue because of this misclassification.

Mr. Delascio informed all that figure is over $200 million.

Mr. Keogh informed all that he is a proud Union member himself and he loves what the Carpenters are doing.  Mr. Keogh stated that the Carpenters Union is known for giving back to the community.

Mr. Butler stated that he has not had a chance to see the language and look forward to reading it over the summer. Mr. Butler added that some of the questions he would like to see answered have to do with how it has worked in other Towns. Mr. Butler stated that as Mr. O’Connell pointed out there is a need for more skilled craftsmen. Mr. Butler continued, saying that the 327 will have to convince Town Meeting, so how do you effectively put a case in front of Town Meeting as well as the committees that review it prior to Town Meeting. Mr. Butler stated that the Board is willing to help the 327 craft some language that makes sense for the Town.

Mr. Curran stated that they are just looking for a level playing field.

Mr. MacDonald stated that the purpose for having the 327 in this evening was to get to know this Union little better. Mr. MacDonald added that the responsible employer language needs to be crafted and presented correctly to protect not only the workers but the business owners and homeowners.  Mr. MacDonald asked the 327 to send the Town Manager’s office any documentation or any current ordinances or bylaws that are in fact in other communities.  

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Student Government Day was held the day after Town Meeting, which is always a success. Mr. Kern then described some of the activities that the students participated in. 

Leadership matters effort - the first part in the project was a training program that was held yesterday at the Endicott Estate. Twenty four employees in the school and the Town, most of whom were Department heads attended the training. The ultimate part of this project is a meeting on June 27, 2018, to try to design and demonstrate a meeting that increases Civic Engagement.

Mr. Kern and Mr. Flanagan met with Waste Management officials regarding recycling performance and what are recycling percentage really is. There will be future conversations with the Board about techniques and approaches that might improve that. 

There’s been no real change on the Senior Center Town Hall Project.  We are waiting for a response from the contractor subsequent to the action of the Board and the termination letter. Dore & Whittier continue their design on the Public Safety building.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: GRANT OF SEWER BETTERMENT FOR 106 WASHINGTON STREET & ORDER OF TAKING QUARRY ROAD

Tabled to the June 12, 2018 meeting.

VIOLATION HEARING – DEDHAM LQ HOLDINGS, LLC D/B/A VICTORY GRILLE, 233 ELM STREET

Mr. MacDonald recused himself as this matter could potentially come before the ABCC.

Mr. Keogh will be acting Chairman.

Mr. Keogh asked that all people giving testimony this evening stand and be sworn in by Ms. Baker.


Atty. Kevin Hampe, with offices at 411 Washington St. in Dedham Mass., was representing Dedham LQ holdings, d/b/a, Victory Grille, 233 Elm St. Mr. Hampe stated that there are two sets of violations that have been placed against them.  Mr. Hampe informed all that they will be waving the reading of the incident reports and would like to be heard on some mitigating factors that they are put together. Mr. Hampe added that he has passed out copies of the plan that they hope to implement going forward.

Atty. David Doneski, Town Counsel, stated that it would be appropriate for Counsel to walk through the steps and measures that are proposed in the document.

Mr. Hampe informed all that owners Spero and Barbra Deamantopoulos and Manager of Record Chris Ellis were Present. Mr. Hampe stated that they are all very embarrassed of having to come before the Board. Mr. Hampe added that Spero and Barbara have been business owners in Dedham for many years.  Mr. Hampe continued, saying that three years ago they opened Victory Grille, in addition to their other business.  Mr. Hampe stated that Spero and Barbara hope to have a successful and well run business with a Victory grille, while it has been a successful business, they have had quite a few issues come up in the last six months. Mr. Hampe described some of the issues they’re dealing with, including TIPS certification records, late-night incidents and a non-working camera system which has hindered the Police investigation.  Mr. Hampe informed the Board that his clients have put together a management improvement list which they think will help eliminate these problems going forward.  Mr. Hampe stated that this will involve quite a bit of expense.

Mr. Hampe described their proposal to improve the management of Victory Grille:

Security camera installation - easy access to information/files from the security system. Cameras will be installed throughout the restaurant, outside the parking lot as well as at the entrances to the facilities.

Hours of operation - cutting back on a trial basis. Last call 11:30 PM - locked doors and all customers out of the facilities at 12 AM. Once proven to be effective a formal location of the license will be requested.

Manager on duty stationed at the front door - from 9 PM until closing on Thursday, Friday and Saturday nights, checking IDs of anyone appearing to be 35 years of age and younger. 

Purchase of two new ID scanners - one at the bar area and one at the front door.

TIPS Certifications – Victory Grille was very lax in keeping those records in one area that is easily accessible. They will now be stored in one area and all managers will have access to them. All new hire’s will be required to have their TIPS certification before they are hired. Victory Grille has set up a TIPS class for all their employees on June 25, 2018.  

Mr. Hampe informed all that Victory has hired a bar manager to run the bare area only. Mr. Hampe stated that the hopes are that in implementing these measures will eliminate the need for Victory Grille from having to come before the Board and be embarrassed regarding these types of violations.

Mr. Keogh asked the Police Department if they had any comments.

Sergeant Buckley stated that it would be appropriate for the Police to comment after the Board gave its recommendation.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked if the altercation happened outside the bar.

Sergeant Clements stated yes.

Mr. Butler stated that he read through the various incident reports and listened to the audio tape, the 911 call on January 5, 2018.  Mr. Butler informed all that they are talking about the incidents that happened on January 5 and April 21 but he would like to note that Police have responded to fights previously, August 25, 2017, November 16, 2017 and December 23, 2017. Mr. Butler expressed his concern over these incidents. 

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis if he was working the evening of January 5, 2018.

Mr. Ellis stated I was.

Mr. Butler stated that he understands that was a party of four regulars came in.

Mr. Ellis answered yes it was.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis if he knew what time they came in.

Mr. Ellis responded that he believes it is about 10 PM.

Mr. Butler stated that the incident in question took place about 11 PM.

Mr. Ellis answered yes.

Mr. Butler stated that when the bar tab is printed out it is not time stamped. So there isn’t a way to tell what time the tab was opened. Mr. Butler added that he wanted to find out what time the party sat down. Mr. Butler informed all that in the bar tab is printed out it showed that the party of four was served 15 beers and four shots. Mr. Butler stated that of the 15 drinks only three of them were 12 oz. containers. Two were 16 oz. containers, six of them were 16 oz. containers and four were 32 oz. containers. Mr. Butler added that essentially, the bartenders served the equivalent of 24 beers and four shots to that group within a period of time. Mr. Butler continued, saying that we do know that between 10:30pm or 11pm at least one member of that party went outside to get into the fight and that is very concerning. Mr. Butler stated that if he was manager of record that he would not want a bartender in a position of serving equivalent of 6 - 12 oz. beers to a party no matter how long they were in the restaurant. 

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis if his TIPS certification was current on January 5, 2018.

Mr. Ellis responded that it was not current on January 5, 2018.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis if his TIPS certification was current on April 21, 2017.

Mr. Ellis responded yes it was.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis, on what day after January 5, 2018 did his certification become current.

Mr. Ellis answered, the end of February. Mr. Ellis added that he was unaware his certification was expired.

Mr. Butler stated that the TIPS certification for the manager of record was expired, which he did not renew until seven weeks after this incident.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis if he knew when his previous certification expired.

Mr. Ellis answered, mid 2017.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis if either he or the owner knew there was going to be a fight that night.

Mr. Ellis answered he did not know and added that he cannot speak for the owner.

Mr. Deamantopoulos answered no.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis and Mr. Deamantopoulos if either could tell him how they found out a fight took place.

Mr. Ellis explained that he found out when one of the party walked through the front door bleeding from their eye.

Mr. Butler stated that the person who made the 911 call, not an employee, said that the second party involved in the fight also returned to the inside of the bar. Mr. Butler asked if that was true.

Mr. Ellis stated that he did not see that second party returned to the bar.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis at the second person was also a regular and had previously been in the bar.

Mr. Ellis answered, that night yes.

Mr. Butler asked if staff would recognize him because he had been their previous to January 5, 2018.

Mr. Ellis answered probably yes.

Mr. Butler continued, saying that when Police arrived and asked for help identifying the second party in the fight, staff said they did not know who he was. Is that correct?

Mr. Ellis answered that he could not speak for the staff.

Mr. Butler stated that probably at least one of them did know who he was.

Mr. Ellis stated that he cannot speak to that.

Mr. Deamantopoulos stated that he believes that evening it was not clear, because at that time he had not come back into the building.

Mr. Butler asked how much time elapsed after January 5, 2018, before it was found out who the second party was.

Mr. Ellis stated that it was a few days or a few weeks later.

Mr. Deamantopoulos stated that it was a few days.

Mr. Butler stated that there are also questions regarding the TIPS certification for a bartender with the last name of Proulx.  Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis if her certification was current on January 5, 2018.

Mr. Ellis answered that it was not.

Ms. Butler stated that Mr. Gagnon was working January 5, 2018 and asked if his certification was current on April 21, 2018.
Mr. Ellis answered yes it was. He was hired a couple weeks ago and had yet to get it on file.

Mr. Butler asked about Ms. Fitzgerald.

Mr. Ellis stated that he did not believe her certification was current.

Mr. Butler stated that the Police report mentioned that a security guard was hired after the January 5 incident.  Mr. Butler asked if the security guard ever showed up for work and if so when.

Mr. Deamantopoulos stated that he was not present for the January 5 incident.  

Mr. Butler stated that in the incident report it was stated that the security guard had been hired but nobody knew the name of the security guard or the name of the firm. Mr. Butler asked Mr. Ellis and Mr. Deamantopoulos if a security guard was ever hired.

Mr. Ellis stated that a security guard was hired after the November 21 incident and was only working Thursday nights but was recently moved to weekends as well.

Mr. Butler stated that he remembers when Mr. Deamantopoulos came before the Board three years ago to talk about starting this restaurant. Mr. Butler added that the family has a very good reputation because of the hard work they put into the 50s diner. Mr. Butler pointed out how different running Victory Grille is compared to the 50s diner as it is easily five times bigger and you have introduced alcohol to the mix, which is a huge challenge. Mr. Butler added that he is really surprised that it took as much effort as it did on behalf of Police to get information they needed to conduct a thorough investigation. Mr. Butler continued, saying that the Police were really spinning their wheels with the lack of information that they should have received much sooner than they did especially from an establishment that has had fights since August.  Mr. Butler stated that you can look at all angles of an issue like this but it really does boil down to management and ends with management. Mr. Butler stated that he believes the establishment and management have a lot of work to do.  

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Ellis how many servers were present on January 5, 2018.

Mr. Ellis answered five.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Ellis how many bars they have.

Mr. Ellis answered two Public and two private.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Ellis how the new bar manager will split his time between the two public bars.
Mr. Ellis responded that the bar manager will take one of the bars and he would take the other bar.

Mr. Keogh stated that Mr. also mentioned that there will be a general manager at the door. Mr. Keogh asked does that mean there will be three managers on site on a typical night.

Mr. Ellis answered yes.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Ellis if all the servers are TIPS certified now.

Mr. Ellis answered yes.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Ellis if the Police were to go into the establishment tomorrow with the find the certifications easily assessible.

Mr. Ellis answered yes.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Ellis how many cameras they had set up.

Mr. Ellis answered, at the moment there are 12 functional cameras.

Mr. Keogh asked when the extra cameras will be installed.

Mr. Deamantopoulos stated that some of the work is already underway and the new cameras will be set up by the end of June.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Deamantopoulos how many new cameras will be installed.

Mr. Deamantopoulos stated that he believes there are eight more being installed.

Mr. Keogh asked questions regarding the experience of the managers and the length of their affiliation with the Victory Grille.	

Mr. Deamantopoulos stated that the bar manager has been with Victory Grille for roughly 3 months.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Ellis if he had been a manager of record since day one.

Mr. Hampe answered that there was a previous manager of record, Jennifer Marshall and added that Mr. Ellis has been with Victory Grille for a little over a year.  

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he thought it was a requirement for tip certifications to come to the Town Manager’s office to be part of our records.
Ms. Baker answered that establishments are required as part of the renewal and they are required to be submitted as employees are hired.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Ellis if he has sent all the new certifications to the Town yet.

Mr. Ellis answered that as of yet but he will the morning.

Mr. Butler informed all that there were only three TIPS certification cards in Victory Grille’s file.

Mr. Keogh asked if Sgt. Deputy Chief Buckley or Sgt. Clements had anything to add.

Sgt. Clements introduced himself and stated that he has been a Police officer in the Town of Dedham for 30 years. Sgt. Clements added that he’s been working midnights for 12 years. Sgt. Clements continued, saying that he and Deputy Chief Buckley were very frustrated in dealing with the management, trying to get the records and basically a straight answer. Mr. Clements stated he learned from the Deputy that the Police encourage cooperation with these liquor establishments and it is in their best interest to contact the Police, so we can help solve a problem, rather than finding out about it later. Sgt. Clements added that that was the case in both of these incidents. Sgt. Clements informed all that at a meeting with the Deputy Chief and Mr. Deamantopoulos, on January 9, 2018, they suggested to Mr. Deamantopoulos to improve security cameras, a working knowledge of the cameras, adding and manager at the entrance to screen out potential problems.  Sgt. Clements learned at follow-up meetings that their jet to be any improvements made regarding the suggestions from Deputy Chief Buckley and himself. Sgt. Clements stated that he was encouraged at the Victory Grille has added a third manager be at the front door. Mr. Deamantopoulos has that manager starting at 9 PM at the front door. Sgt. Clements, after thinking about it for a while, is now suggesting an 8 PM start at the front door for that manager. Sgt. Clements also suggested that they have the extra manager on football Sundays starting at 11:30 AM. Sgt. Clements stated that he is very encouraged that the owners have purchased this marvelous scanners to weed out the fake IDs. Sgt. Clements added that calling management’s inability to provide records would be an understatement as it took hours to get a straight answer or a simple piece of paper. Sgt. Clements informed all the money goes to another establishment the records are in a three ring binder in and easily accessible and this is not the case for each incident at Victory Grille. Sgt. Clements stated that the only thing he asks is that the owners show a willingness to want to work with the Police Department, as I feel this was missing with both incidents. Sgt. Clements suggested that the Board put a 30 or 45 day period for these improvements to take place, so it does not lag into late summer or early fall.  

Mr. Hampe stated that Sgt. Clements suggestions to move the time to have a manager at the front door to 8 PM and to add the extra manager on Sundays starting at 11:30 AM our absolutely acceptable. Mr. Hampe added that he can assure the Board that his clients will be more than willing to cooperate with the Police, this day forward. Mr. Hampe continued, saying that they anticipate having all these improvements in place by the end of June 2018.

Deputy Chief Buckley asked if a timestamp could be added to Victory Grille’s POS. Deputy Chief Buckley informed the Board that Mr. Ellis told the Police many times that his TIPS certification was up-to-date and this meeting is the first time that we’ve heard that a certification was expired. Debbie Chief Buckley continued, saying that this wasted many Police man-hours.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Hampe if he feels that his clients had a fair hearing.

Mr. Hampe responded yes.

Mr. Butler moved that the hearing be closed; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, abstained.

Mr. Butler moved that the Board take this matter under advisement until the June 12, 2018 meeting; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, abstained.

VIOLATION HEARING – TGI FRIDAY’S, 750 PROVIDENCE HIGHWAY

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to continue the hearing until June 28, 2018; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion & Vote Re: FARMER’S Market (6/13/18 THRU 10/31/18) DESIGNATION OF FARMER’S MARKET AS A PUBLIC MARKET; APPROVAL OF SIGNAGE THROUGHUT TOWNON PUBLICLY OWNED LAND; USE OF 5 PUBLIC PARKING SPACES.

Amy Haelsen, Executive Director Dedham Square Circle was present before the Board.

Ms. Haelsen stated that she is requesting permission to hold the 11th season of the Dedham farmers Market, starting June 13, 2018 and running every consecutive Wednesday 3-7pm, through the end of October, with the exception of July 4, 2018. Ms. Haelsen added that she is requesting the designation of the Dedham Farmer’s Market as a public Market, approval of signage around town to promote the Market and the use of five public parking spaces on Wednesdays during the Market period for vendors to load and unload.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to take an item not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Dan Hart was present to request permission to hold the 10th Annual Bernie’s Run. Mr. Hart stated that the Board should have in front of them a letter that describes the event itself, the proposed course and another letter from the owners of the Village Manor requesting permission for outside service of alcohol in the back parking lot for post-race festivities. Mr. Hart continued, saying that he will work with the Dedham Police regarding the route for the race and day of race. Dan Hart informed all that they have two Police details, one on the race course to direct racers and the second in the back parking lot to monitor the crowd post-race. Mr. Hart added that the race will start at 11:30 AM, the first beer will be poured around noon and the parking lot is cleared by 2:30 PM.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: BAT STATE ANTIQUE AUTO CLUB CAR SHOW; APPROVAL OF ONE DAY COMMON VICTUALLER LICENSE AND ONE DAY TRANSIENT VENDOR LICENSE FOR JULY 8, 2018

Drew Sullivan was present before the Board. Mr. Sullivan stated that this will be the 47th Antique Auto Show and the 50th year of the club. Mr. Sullivan added that the show has been held at the Endicott Estate since 1980. Mr. Sullivan stated that he is very grateful for all the help from the town over the years and from the Police Department.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:07pm.

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday June 12 2018 at 7 PM. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on Thursday May 31, 2018, which minutes were approved on August 2, 2018.
				
							___________________________
James A. MacDonald. – Chairman
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